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Commission Staff (Staff) recommends cancellation of public lottery for the commercial 

and industrial solar incentive program (Program).  Commission Order No. 26,336 

recently approved Program modifications and directed Staff to conduct a lottery to 

allocate funding and establish application queue positions, clarifying that “[i]f it becomes 

apparent that the aggregate amount of new project incentives applied for will not exceed 

available program funds, then the lottery will be cancelled.” 

As of April 26, 2020, Staff had received 51 electronic or paper copy rebate applications 

requesting approximately $385,000.  The available funding for new Program applications 

is approximately $880,000.  Because the aggregate amount of new project incentives 

applied for does not exceed the available Program funds, Staff recommends that the May 

1, 2020 public lottery be cancelled. 

Staff further recommends that Program applications be processed in a first-come, first-

served sequence, based on the date that the electronic application was received or the date 

of the date stamp if only a paper copy of the application was received. 

 








